
17/01/2023 

MISS ROWENA DILLON 
- 154 Wallumatta RD 
Newport NSW 2106 

 

RE: REV2022/0024 - 394 Barrenjoey Road NEWPORT NSW 2106

As the President of the Newport Chamber of Commerce; I firmly believe that the Newport Surf 
Club should remain where it is for the main purpose of its function to save lives and care for 
people in the surf and on the beach. It's a beautiful building that needs work. There is no 
reason to move it. The underground structure will assist with this. I also firmly believe; that 
because we're Newport Beach #2106; that the adjacent park area; Bert Payne Park; should 
become part of the refurbishment and become the Newport Beach Village Town Centre; with 
an amphitheatre and areas for people to read, paint; be entertained and to meet. In advance, 
thank you for reading my communication. Kind regards, Rowie. 
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